
BARTLETT PARK DISTRICT 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT EFFICIENCY MEETING MINUTES 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 1, 2024 

Call to Order 
Commissioner Gunsteen called the meeting to order at 6:30pm. 

Roll Call 
Executive Director, Kevin Romejko, called for roll. Commissioners answering present were: 
Diana Gunsteen, Theodore J. Lewis, Stephen Eckelberry, Lori Palmer, Susan Stocks. 
Community Members answering present were: Mark Kosbab and Chris Stephan. 

Staff members present were: Executive Director, Kevin Romejko and Executive Assistant, 
Maureen Carter.  

Approval of Minutes of September 10, 2024 
Ms. Gunsteen moved to approve the minutes for the September 10, 2024 Government 
Efficiency Meeting. Ms. Palmer motioned to approve, seconded by Mr. Lewis. 

Public Comments 
None 

Commissioner Dale Ann Kasuba arrived at 6:48pm 

Approval of Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency Report 
The final Efficiency Report for the Bartlett Park District was reviewed by the committee. Mr. 
Eckelberry motioned to approve of the report, seconded by Ms. Stocks. 
Motion Carried.  

Approval of Minutes of October 1, 2024 
Minutes for the October 1, 2024 Government Efficiency Meeting were read aloud to the 
committee. Mr. Eckelberry motioned to approve, seconded by Ms. Stocks. Motion Passed. 

Approval to Dissolve Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency 
Ms. Gunsteen explained the committee has completed their investigation of the efficiency of the 
Bartlett Park District and the committee can now be disbanded. Mr. Lewis motioned to dissolve 
the Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency, seconded by Ms. Palmer. Motion 
Passed. 

Adjournment 
There being no further business before the Committee, Ms. Gunsteen moved to adjourn the 
meeting. Mr. Eckelberry made a motion, and Ms. Stocks seconded. Motion Passed at 6:55 
PM.  

Minutes Approved by the Committee on October 1, 2024. 

By:_________________________ 
  Kevin Romejko, Executive Director 


